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August 12, 2024 
 
 
Steve Spearing 
President 
Skerryvore Ratepayers’ Association  
5 Tamarack Drive 
Nobel ON  P0G 1G0 
 
Dear Steve Spearing: 
 
This is further to your application requesting funding from the Northern Ontario Heritage 
Fund Corporation (NOHFC) under the Community Enhancement Program – Rural 
Enhancement stream toward the Skerryvore Community Pavilion project.  
 
Your application has been carefully reviewed by the NOHFC and it has been 
determined that the project is ineligible.  Initiatives funded under this program support 
incremental improvements, repairs, and/or renovations to improve and extend the useful 
life of capital assets including social and recreational facilities, municipal assets and 
community halls, that contribute to a healthy and vibrant community.  Your proposed 
project activities on private land owned by the Skerryvore Ratepayers' Association is for 
the limited use of the Skerryvore Ratepayers' Association, therefore not meeting the 
community use requirement. 

 
There may be other government programs available to support your organization or to 
provide further clarification on this NOHFC application.  Please contact Melissa Gainer, 
Manager, Regional Economic Development Branch at 705-690-6075 or 
Melissa.gainer@ontario.ca  
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
 
 
Scott Kunnas 
Manager, Program Services 
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